



April 14, 1997

Tom Coleman, Inspector Solid Waste Division Arkansas Department of Pollution Control & Ecology P.O. Box 8913 Little Rock, AR 72219-8913

CSN 24-044 Permit No. 162-58-1 Media: Air, Water Sollo Hazarious Sort: Permit Compliance

Dear Mr. Coleman

During your routine monthly inspection of the Tontitown Landfill on February 18, 1997, you noted the presence of some leachate seeps at the site. Sunray Services agrees with the Department of Pollution Control and Ecology that leachate seeps must not be allowed to persist, unattended and must be addressed in a timely manner. We therefore make every effort to promtly repair any leachate seeps which occur at our landfill.

As your are aware, leachate seeps occur primarily during periods of heavy rainfall which was the case around the time of your February inspection. I hope that it was apparent during your inspection that we are diligent about addressing leachate seeps and have implemented measures to properly repair these seeps when they occur. This is one measure taken in our continuing effort to maintain the Tontitown Landfill as the best operated landfill within the State of Arkansas.

I appreciate your cooperation and if you have any questions, please contact me at (501) 361-2069

Ronald K. Hunt

Site Engineer/General Manager

cc: Central Files Heide Love, Inspector Supervisor SWD Steve Parker, Director, Four County RSWMB Hon. Charles A. Johnson, Washington County Judge Dale Stevenor: Sunray